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PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 
INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

DATE: June 28, 2022 
TO: Bryan Conway through Marc Hellman 
FROM: Matt Muldoon, Michelle Scala, John Fox, and Curtis Dlouhy 
SUBJECT: Verification of Portland General Electric Company, (PGE or Company) 

Fourth Supplement Compliance Filing to Advice No. 22-08. 

Staff has reviewed PGE’s fourth supplemental filing to Advice No. 22-08 in compliance 
with Order No. 22-129 (Order) entered April 25, 2022, in Docket No. UE 394.  PGE 
requested updates to three tariffs (Schedules 26, 143 and 600) to correct for inadvertent 
omissions within the Company’s initial compliance filing on April 29, 2022, with a 
requested effective date of June 30, 2022 updating just: 

• Fifth Revision of Sheet No. 26-8 
• Seventh Revision of Sheet No. 143-1 
• Seventh Revision of Sheet No. 143-2 
• Eighth Revision of Sheet No. 143-3 
• Second Revision of Sheet No. 600-1 
• Enclosed is the following replacement sheet. 
• Fourth Revision of Sheet No. 600-3 

PGE’s filing was provided in six parts: 

• Part 1: Explanatory Overview 
• Part 2 of 6:  Energy Payment is equal to the Mid-Columbia Electricity Index (Mid-C) 

as reported by the Powerdex, adjusted for losses based on the Customer’s delivery 
voltage. 

• Part 3 of 6:  Schedule 143 Spent Fuel Adjustment, which addresses credits to 
customers from the Trojan Nuclear Decommissioning Trust Fund (NDTF), 
related to state pollution control tax credits for the Independent Spent Fuel 
Storage Installation (IFSI) at Trojan. 

• Parts 4, 5 of 6:  Schedule 600 Electricity Service Supplier (ESS) Charges 
updated to be consistent with PGE’s Open Access Transmission Tariff (OATT) 
and related business practices as well as PGE distribution losses. 

• Part 6: Attachment D further explaining line losses. 
Also provided were three work papers: Attachments A; Schedule 143 price calculations; 
Attachment B, bill impacts of proposed rate changes; and Attachment C. line losses. 
Staff finds this Fourth Supplemental Advice Filing complies with the Commission’s 
Order No. 22-129.  Staff utilized the provided work papers and discussions with the 
Company on June 8 to verify the accuracy of the tariffs. 
Staff recommends that an acknowledgment letter be sent, and the tariff pages be 
allowed to go into effect on June 30, 2022. 


